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Dear Board of Architectural Review and Board Staff:

I'm writing to urge you to define requirements for the location of replacement poles in criteria
#7 of the April 22 draft of the small cell policy. Specifically, the draft currently states that,
"any replacement for an existing pole will be in the same general location as the existing pole"
without further limitation. Because a "general location" may be broadly interpreted, this
allows new utility poles to be sited wherever the contractor chooses and deprives the Board
and residents of information needed to assess the project. 

For example, the draft policy would allow installation of a new utility pole dozens or even
hundreds of feet from the current site. There is no need to grant such broad latitude to
applicants. Existing utilities, such as residential water or gas lines, or nearby planted trees may
prevent digging in the area immediately adjacent to the current pole. However, these types of
obstacles can and should be assessed by the applicant prior to applying. Further, there is no
need to allow significant changes to pole locations at the mere convenience of the contractor
performing the installation. 

I urge you to amend the policy to ensure that the Board and its staff know where a replacement
pole will be placed prior to approval. They should be placed within a small, specified distance
to receive administrative approval. More significant changes should require approval by the
full Board and property owners adjacent to the new pole locations should be notified.

Regards,
Tind Shepper Ryen
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